

June 18, 2021

TO THE CITY COUNCIL

Dear Councilors:

I transmit herewith for your approval an Order authorizing the City of Boston to accept and expend the amount of TWO HUNDRED THIRTY-NINE THOUSAND DOLLARS (\$239,000.00) in the form of a grant, 2021 Transportation Construction grant, awarded by Massachusetts Gaming Commission to be administered by the Transportation Department.

The grant would fund the Lost Village Project in the Charlestown neighborhood.

I urge your Honorable Body to adopt this Order so that the City of Boston may accept the funds expeditiously and expend them upon award for the purposes for which they are granted.

Sincerely,

Kim Janey

Acting Mayor of Boston

CITY OF BOSTON

IN CITY COUNCIL

AN ORDER AUTHORIZING THE CITY OF BOSTON TO ACCEPT AND EXPEND THE COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS GAMING COMMISSION 2020 TRANSPORTATION CONSTRUCTION GRANT OF TWO HUNDRED THIRTY-NINE THOUSAND DOLLARS (\$239,000) FOR THE LOST VILLAGE PROJECT.

ORDERED: That the Interim Commissioner of the Transportation Department, acting on behalf of the City of Boston be, and hereby is authorized pursuant to section 53A of chapter 44 of the Massachusetts General Laws, to accept and expend the Massachusetts Gaming Commission grant award in an amount not to exceed Two Hundred Thirty-Nine Thousand Dollars (\$239,000.00). The funds will support construction costs for the Lost Village project in the Charlestown neighborhood.

THE FOREGOING, IF PASSED IN THE ABOVE FORM, WILL BE IN ACCORDANCE WITH LAW.

HENRY C. LUTHIN

CORPORATION COUNSEL